
 

 

 

  

Building	  Resilient	  Neighbourhoods	  Project:	  	  
Vic	  West	  Resilience	  Snapshot	  

Executive 
Summary 



 

  

 

  



 

  

 

	  

	  

	  
 

Contents 
 

Executive Summary ................... 1	  

ATTITUDES AND VALUES ................ 5	  

INFRASTRUCTURE AND RESOURCES ....... 13	  

LOCAL ECONOMY ...................... 16	  

LEADERSHIP AND PLANNING ............ 17	  

Future Challenges to Resilience .... 19	  

Appendix: Victoria West At-a-Glance 21	  

Appendix: Summary of Results........23 

 

	  
  



 

  

 



 
 
 

 

1 
Building Resilient Neighbourhoods Project:  Vic West Resilience 
Snapshot 

EXECUTIVE	  SUMMARY	  	  	  	  
The Building Resilient Neighbourhoods Project is an effort to help 
increase the capacity of citizens to find new paths for taking 
action together on shared priorities for increasing resilience in 
the Capital Region. As part of our Victoria West Demonstration 
Neighbourhood activities, we gathered information and conducted 
surveys about the neighbourhood, and this document summarizes the 
data, analysis and conclusions for each dimension of resilience 
that we surveyed. The full Victoria West Resilience Snapshot 
includes these summaries, plus explanations of the research 
methods and limits, and the complete data set for each 
characteristic of resilience surveyed.  

The intent of these analyses is not to attempt to be definitive or 
prescriptive, but to stimulate reflection and discussion. 

What	  we	  did	  
We set out to assess the extent to which Victoria West is 
resilient:  How does Victoria West respond and adapt to change?  
The framework of resilience that we have adapted from research and 
practice in other communities identifies four main dimensions or 
areas where resilience is most important: attitudes and values; 
resources and infrastructure; local economy; and leadership and 
community-wide planning.  We have also identified more specific 
characteristics of what resilience looks like within each of these 
four areas.   

In order to gather information about each of the characteristics 
of neighbourhood resilience in Victoria West, we designed and 
delivered several surveys, and also looked at statistics and 
reports about the neighbourhood, particularly from Statistics 
Canada (the latter are included in the appendix). We collected 
this information between June and October 2013.  In total, 179 
residents were interviewed or surveyed. This included 160 
residents who either responded to an on-line survey or did an in-
person survey in our “Neighbourhood Living Room” that was set up 
at various events and venues.  An additional 19 people were 
selected for more in-depth interviews, due to their role in giving 
leadership to one or more important activities in the 
neighbourhood, or work within key neighbourhood organizations. 

However, it’s important to note that these were surveys 
primarily about perceptions. Because Resilience is about 
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taking action, it depends to a great extent on shifts in the way 
citizens feel about and see their community. This temporary 
"stepping aside" from our own views, or even from the factual data 
itself, can reveal different aspects and experiences of life in 
the community and help us better understand how to engage 
residents in taking action for change.  Furthermore, a community-
wide “perception shift” can sometimes be as important as a new 
community facility or social movement, because perception shifts 
often have to come first.  

 

Using questions that help us understand more about how residents 
view aspects of the neighbourhood, it’s possible to “measure” 
people’s perceptions with respect to all four dimensions of 
resilience. By then combining these findings with factual 
statistics and reports about the neighbourhood, we create a 
powerful foundation for building a picture of neighbourhood 
resilience. 

Who	  participated	  
We tried to obtain a good cross-section of genders, ages and 
locations within the neighbourhood, and we also tracked how people 
were involved in the neighbourhood to make sure we had a good 
cross-section of interests. Overall, this was accomplished with a 
few exceptions: We would have liked to have surveyed more 
respondents who were living in rental accommodations or 
condominiums, considering the large number of Victoria West 
residents living in these situations. We also would have liked to 
have obtained more input from youth, seniors and business owners. 

One-third of respondents were male, two-thirds female.  The 
majority were between 29 – 64 years of age; 15% were under 29.  
Respondents included those who were both newcomers and long-time 
residents of Victoria West, and were well dispersed across all 
geographic areas of the neighbourhood.  We also interviewed a 
small number of people who worked but did not live in the 
neighbourhood. Over 70% of respondents lived in single family 
homes; over 70% were homeowners.
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ATTITUDES	  AND	  VALUES	  

Why	  are	  attitudes	  and	  values	  important	  for	  resilience?	  
The attitudes, behaviours and values of residents are important 
reflections of the neighbourhood culture or “how things are done 
around here”. Relationships, networks, levels of trust and 
openness to new ideas can either help or hinder change. Resilient 
neighbourhoods pay attention to strengthening positive attitudes 
that support action. In a resilient neighbourhood: 

1. There is a sense of respect, or positive regard, for each 
other and the neighbourhood. 

2. The neighbourhood has a “can do” attitude and gets things 
done. 

3. There is a spirit of mutual assistance.  
4. There is support for learning and skills development at all 

levels. 
5. The neighbourhood values diversity and is inclusive of all 

populations and perspectives. 
6. Citizens demonstrate respect for ecological limits. 

Summary:	  	  What	  did	  we	  find	  out	  about	  people’s	  attitudes	  and	  values	  in	  
Victoria	  West?	  
Residents in Victoria West expressed highly positive attitudes 
and values about the neighbourhood and felt that there are strong 
neighbour-to-neighbour connections. There was also a strong sense 
that residents in Victoria West have a ‘can-do’ attitude and get 
things done – this was most clearly evidenced in people’s 
awareness of the recent actions taken surrounding the proposed 
sewage treatment plant.  

Relationships, support and sharing amongst neighbours were felt 
to be strong; however, support for those facing challenges was 
not seen to be strong. Many respondents indicated they did not 
know if or what supports were available in the neighbourhood for 
those facing challenges such as poverty or disabilities. This 
suggests that neighbour-to-neighbour mutual assistance may be 
strong, but more systemic supports are not as evident to 
citizens.   

Respondents also thought that there are fewer opportunities for 
learning and skill development available in the neighbourhood 
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than they would like to see: 30% either didn’t know or felt this 
area needed improvement. Many people recognized the programming 
at the Victoria West Community Centre as an important asset that 
supports neighbourhood residents’ learning and development. Other 
organizations such as the Salvation Army and the Victoria West 
Elementary School’s Parent Advisory Committee were also 
recognized for their supports to family and parenting education. 

Over 75% of respondents felt the neighbourhood was welcoming and 
inclusive. However, there were also concerns described during 
many interviews about a perceived growing economic divide, and a 
geographic divide between “sub-neighbourhoods” which some people 
suggested may be exacerbated by some of the newer neighbourhood 
development. These people illustrated their perspectives with 
examples such as public debates about the boats used as homes on 
the Gorge waterway, their own growing sense of class separatism, 
or an apparently continuing historical reputation of the school 
and neighbourhood being “on the wrong side of the tracks.” 
Several respondents named neighbourhood “gentrification” as a 
resilience challenge facing Victoria West moving ahead. 

Respondents also reported a high level of awareness and action 
around conservation and ecological issues (water and energy 
conservation, as well as food security, were widely seen as ‘the 
ethic of the neighbourhood’). People felt the Community Centre 
and new developments such as Dockside Green have also helped 
galvanize interest and excitement and build the reputation of 
Victoria West as a “green” sustainable neighbourhood. They 
supported their perspectives by noting individual leadership and 
projects in the community such as Transition Streets and zero 
waste events; however, there was a noted lack of groups or 
organizations providing leadership at a neighbourhood level 
around ecological conservation and environmental action that 
respondents could name. And while many commented on the 
walkability of the neighbourhood as a defining feature that 
supports environmentally conscious choices, it seems noteworthy 
that transportation emissions in Victoria West are actually among 
the highest of City of Victoria neighbourhoods.  

Most of the examples noted for green initiatives and for a “can-
do” attitude are linked specifically or more generally to the 
Community Centre and Craigflower Village area. The majority of 
our survey respondents participate in community life by attending 
events.  We also heard a number of times throughout the survey 
that many of the efforts “to get things done” have been led by a 
small group of people and there are concerns about people burning 
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out. This dilemma is related to later findings in this report 
that identify people’s sense of a lack of proactive leadership 
development within the neighbourhood.    

Opportunities:  Given the history of “can-do” action in the 
neighbourhood and the foundation of positive neighbour-to-
neighbour relationships and respect, there is an opportunity for 
several groups and organizations to create a strategy that will 
proactively strengthen understanding and relationships across 
some of the divides. Over time, this might address concerns about 
the growing separatism in the neighbourhood, and increase 
neighbourhood leadership as well. 
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INFRASTRUCTURE	  AND	  RESOURCES	  

Why	  are	  resources	  and	  infrastructure	  important	  for	  resilience?	  
Community infrastructure and design are vital in encouraging 
other aspects of resilience such as community cohesion, pride, 
diversity and collaboration. Resilient neighbourhoods work 
towards local access and ownership of shared resources such as 
community gathering spaces and greenspace, local food, affordable 
housing for all residents, renewable energy, and reduced energy 
use. In a resilient neighbourhood: 

1. Healthy ecosystems and greenspace are valued and 
accessible. 

2. Community gathering spaces exist and are well used. 
3. There is attention paid to creating an accessible village 

core and essential services. 
4. There is a plan to ensure land uses and tenures will 

provide affordable housing and meet food supply needs. 

Summary:	  	  	  What	  did	  we	  find	  out	  about	  people’s	  perceptions	  of	  resources	  
and	  infrastructure	  in	  Victoria	  West?	  
Respondents in Victoria West felt that ecosystems and greenspaces 
are highly valued and generally accessible. The number of public 
parks, trails, and waterways are a significant point of pride for 
residents, along with several placemaking and street-calming 
projects that have improved walkability and pedestrian safety 
while also adding visual interest, particularly in the 
Craigflower Village area. Many respondents highlighted the 
recently planted community orchard in Banfield Park. 

Likewise, public and private places seem to be well known and 
used by residents who frequently mentioned the Victoria West 
Community Centre and the Da Vinci Centre. At the same time, it 
was felt that some public spaces could be better utilized. 
Community leaders from the school, for example, expressed that 
this was an under-utilized public resource in the neighbourhood. 
The privately-owned Spiral Café was identified as a significant 
gathering space which is considered the “neighbourhood living 
room” by many. 

In terms of the neighbourhood location that respondents perceive 
as the “village core”, most identified the Craigflower area; 



 
 
 

 
Nov 2013 

14 
Building Resilient Neighbourhoods Project:  Vic West Resilience 
Snapshot 

however, Westside Village Plaza was also named. These differences 
of opinion about the “village core” of the neighbourhood 
highlighted what some people characterized as a growing 
geographic divide. Responses to this question also highlighted 
different perceptions about important characteristics of a 
“village core”; several respondents noted the contrast between 
these two centres, one being primarily made up of small local 
businesses, and the other made up predominantly of large chain 
businesses with limited community ownership. 

A majority of respondents felt that there were adequate essential 
services available in the neighbourhood; however, a number of 
respondents also provided suggestions of ways to improve the 
variety of services available. Day cares, a library, post 
offices, additional health care services, and an ATM were all on 
wish lists, as well as more ways to share or barter services. 
Some respondents noted that while the neighbourhood does have a 
good bus route, accessibility to essential services is limited 
for families without a vehicle, and many have to go to other 
nearby neighbourhoods (e.g. Esquimalt and Gorge-Tillicum) for the 
services they need. 

By and large, respondents felt Victoria West is an affordable 
neighbourhood, relative to other Victoria neighborhoods, but they 
indicated a desire for improvements to affordable housing 
options, as well as to traffic and transportation planning. There 
has been some recent street work done related to traffic calming 
on Craigflower, but many respondents would like to see traffic 
issues addressed throughout the neighbourhood. The neighbourhood 
local area plan is generally seen to be outdated, and while 
housing is addressed in the City of Victoria’s Official Community 
Plan, no one was aware of any neighbourhood-level strategy to 
ensure the continued affordability of housing. The concerns 
raised about affordable housing, combined with the lack of 
awareness of social supports, together suggest a need for 
planning and action in this area. (This is also supported by 
comments regarding the local economy dimension of resilience 
below.) 

No one was aware of a neighbourhood plan for renewable energy or 
conservation; as far as anyone knew, action on this issue is 
limited to individual residents and developments. The strongest 
area for planning and action over time that respondents were 
aware of was in food security, with groups such as the Victoria 
West Food Security Collective, Lifecycles, and the Victoria West 
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Community Association named as giving leadership to specific 
projects.  

Opportunities:  There is a great deal of positive feeling about 
resilient infrastructures and resources in Victoria West. There 
is support for local ownership of public property and a growing 
awareness of the need for healthy ecosystems and conservation. 
Energy has gone into infrastructure projects around food, 
placemaking and traffic calming; however, these have been 
predominantly focused around the Craigflower area and could be 
developed elsewhere. There are also significant opportunities to 
build on these positive attitudes, develop expertise, and take 
steps to explore options for supporting affordable housing, 
renewable energy and energy conservation, and transportation 
planning. 
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LOCAL	  ECONOMY	  

Why	  is	  a	  strong	  local	  economy	  important	  for	  resilience?	  
Resilience requires that we understand local economies in terms 
of quality of life and regard for our ecological limits. 
Resilient neighbourhoods work to localize their financial 
resources and services for community benefits. They also 
diversify and encourage household interdependence and sharing as 
one way of reducing our vulnerability to future shocks. In a 
resilient neighbourhood: 

1. There is collaboration to ensure the basic needs of all 
citizens are met. 

2. Major employers, assets and sources of finance are locally 
owned/controlled. 

3. There is ongoing effort to diversify the local economy.  
4. There is openness to informal types of exchange. 
5. The neighbourhood looks outside itself to collaborate, seek 

and secure strategic resources, policies etc. 

Summary:	  	  What	  did	  we	  find	  out	  about	  people’s	  perceptions	  of	  the	  local	  
economy	  in	  Victoria	  West?	  
Respondents overwhelmingly did not know or expressed strong 
disagreement with the statement, “There is collaboration to 
ensure the basic needs of all citizens are met” in Victoria West. 
This reinforces earlier findings and highlights this issue as 
possibly a significant resilience vulnerability for the 
neighbourhood.  

Generally, respondents did not express much awareness of local 
economic development or major employers, nor about whether or not 
any major employers in the neighbourhood were locally owned. This 
suggests that strengthening local ownership and employment may 
not currently be a priority in neighbourhood planning. For most 
residents, their interaction with local business involves 
accessing the retail shops, largely around Craigflower Village. 
We verified that there seems to be no organized support for 
business start-ups or business promotion in the neighbourhood, so 
this is an area that could be strengthened, both for the purpose 
of increasing the variety of services and for increasing 
employment and ownership within the neighbourhood.  

The survey revealed a strong degree of openness to informal 
exchange among residents and many examples of informal exchanges 
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already happening between neighbours. The Building Resilient 
Neighbourhoods Resilient Streets project should serve to 
strengthen this even more. 

The community leaders and organizations we spoke with told us of 
projects that had accessed grants or developed partnerships for 
their work, such as the Victoria West Food Security Collective 
and various Victoria West Community Association partnerships.   

Opportunities:  Economic resilience in Victoria West could be 
strengthened significantly if there was a coordinated strategy 
with a number of organizations collaborating around 
implementation.  We have seen gaps in ensuring basic economic 
needs, including affordable housing, and in providing coordinated 
support for small, local businesses. Identifying a coalition or 
organization willing and able to take up leadership of this 
mandate could be the first task.  Increasing external 
partnerships could help leverage resources and services for 
neighbourhood economic development, especially if the 
partnerships are structured in ways that maintain neighbourhood 
integrity and input.
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LEADERSHIP	  AND	  COMMUNITY-‐WIDE	  PLANNING	  

Why	  is	  leadership	  and	  community-‐wide	  planning	  important	  for	  resilience?	  
Resilient neighbourhoods understand the power of a common vision 
as a way to target resources and motivate participation and 
action. Proactive leadership development and support for emerging 
leaders are critical to avoiding volunteer burn-out, supporting 
youth engagement, and doing succession planning. Engagement in 
planning, combined with support for ongoing learning and 
innovation, are key to turning visions into action. In a 
resilient neighbourhood: 

1. There are common visions and goals for the future of the 
neighbourhood.   

2. There is proactive citizen engagement in planning and 
action around the goals. 

3. Groups and organizations collaborate with each other around 
common goals. 

4. There is proactive and ongoing leadership recruitment and 
development.  

5. There is a sense of experimentation that contributes to a 
culture of continuous learning. 

Summary:	  	  What	  did	  we	  find	  out	  about	  people’s	  perceptions	  of	  leadership	  
and	  community-‐wide	  planning	  in	  Victoria	  West?	  
A significant gap identified by respondents is the lack of an up-
to-date common vision for the neighbourhood and its development; 
over half of respondents indicated that they did not believe or 
did not know if such a vision exists for the neighbourhood. Of 
note was the fact that, likely due to its age, the Victoria West 
Visions Map from 2003 with its many completed action-objectives 
was mentioned by very few of the survey respondents when asked 
about a common neighbourhood vision. 

Nevertheless, we heard from community leaders that the Visions 
Map helped establish a sense of a neighbourhood vision, 
particularly for those who’d been giving leadership to the action 
projects it identified. Leaders suggested that there is a need 
for a more up-to-date visioning process, based on current 
realities and changes in the neighbourhood. There is discussion 
among members of the Victoria West Community Association of 
updating the Visions Map, though we heard that much of the recent 
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visioning activity has focused internally on the Community 
Association and Community Centre and has not yet extended to 
focus on the development of a neighbourhood-wide vision.  

Some respondents also identified a divide again – this time 
between various organizations working on potentially conflicting 
visions – and some noted potential confusion between 
organizational and neighbourhood visions, particularly in 
relation to the type of development underway in large 
developments in Victoria West. Linked to this sense of different 
visions or goals is a perception that groups and organizations 
could collaborate with each other more, or more effectively. 
Respondents talked about collaboration and the conflicts 
preventing collaboration, with examples of an “us and them” 
tension in connection to the issues such as boats near Banfield 
Park, “old” versus “new” Victoria West, and a “City of Victoria 
versus neighbourhood” dynamic. A need was identified for 
conversations to build trust and identify where the common 
interests are, while exploring opportunities to pool resources 
and talent for more significant impacts. 

There is already a strong sense of experimentation and learning 
among various groups in Victoria West. While the neighbourhood 
apparently has a core group of dedicated volunteers and leaders, 
some respondents felt that this sometimes also makes it hard for 
newcomers to join in, or for new ideas to be put forward.    

Opportunities:  Intentional leadership development is a gap 
that, if addressed, could contribute to stronger engagement and 
collaboration skills, and to volunteer-recruitment. Leadership 
development, in many ways, cuts across all areas of resilience. 
Likewise, the opportunity to create an updated neighbourhood-wide 
vision and goals could be the kind of project that would 
strengthen multiple aspects of neighbourhood resilience – both 
through the process and through the resulting actions. A planning 
process could engage a broader segment of the population across 
geographic and economic divides, while at the same time 
strengthening understanding and trust between organizations and 
residents.  
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FUTURE	  CHALLENGES	  TO	  RESILIENCE	  
We also asked interview respondents what they see as the top 
trends, issues or changes that Victoria West will need to adapt 
to either now, or over the next 5-10 years. Some of their 
responses are reflected under relevant topics throughout the 
Snapshot; however, their perspectives are also worth discussing 
separately and in the context of what we know factually. 

A few facts about Victoria West:  Though some of the 
information is becoming dated, Statistics Canada data tells us 
that Victoria West is experiencing relatively rapid population 
growth, highlighted by an influx of younger people, including 200 
new families between 2006-2011. Most new building is of 
apartment-style condominiums, and there are a large number of 
rental properties in the neighbourhood. Historically, the 
neighbourhood had lower average incomes and a higher 
concentration of low-income residents compared to the rest of the 
region, but up-to-date information on this is not currently 
available. Please see the appendix for more details. 

Housing and affordability:  Respondents generally felt 
that the days when Victoria West was seen as an affordable place 
to live are fading, and the neighbourhood is developing growing 
economic divides between residents, along with increasing 
gentrification. (Nevertheless, several respondents felt that 
Victoria West’s reputation as a ‘have-not’ neighbourhood still 
lingers.) Housing affordability has been growing as a significant 
concern and priority amongst many respondents, along with desires 
to meet the needs of seniors hoping to age at home. At the same 
time as the number of high-income condos grows, respondents 
pointed to housing co-operatives in the neighbourhood that are 
wrestling with how to renew their buildings while maintaining 
affordability. Some respondents told us that these changing 
patterns sometimes create differences of perspective between 
income groups and geographic sub-sections of the neighbourhood. 

Shifting demographics:  Many respondents noted that new 
condominium development is increasing the densification of the 
neighbourhood, and they believed it may be shifting its 
demographics as well. Some respondents suggested that the young 
families moving into the neighbourhood will create a need for 
renewed investment in some key components of neighbourhood 
infrastructure such as day care, school resources, and 
playgrounds.  
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Changing role in the region:  Many respondents also reflected 
on the changing role of the neighbourhood in the region, 
speculating that the new Johnson Street Bridge may change the 
nature of the neighbourhood with increased traffic flow and 
accessibility, and a “modernized” identity. As the population of 
the Capital Region continues to shift to the West Shore, a number 
of people expressed concerned that Victoria West will become a 
drive-through community for commuters en route to work downtown. 

Global pressures:  Some respondents highlighted that Victoria 
West, like all neighbourhoods and communities in the region, will 
be affected by global trends such as climate change, natural 
resource depletion, energy and transportation cost increases, a 
generally aging population, and growing economic instability and 
inequity. Some felt these pressures would drive trends in favour 
of more local production and consumption and they stated that, 
with its existing high levels of social capital and 
environmental-mindedness, Victoria West is well positioned to 
seize on these trends to help ensure the neighbourhood’s future 
prosperity and resilience.  
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APPENDIX:	  VICTORIA	  WEST	  AT-‐A-‐GLANCE	  
• Population: 6,806 

• Population growth:  Between 2006 and 2011, Victoria West 
grew at a rate significantly faster than the rest of Victoria 
and Capital Region. 

• Average age:  The population of Victoria West in 2011 was 
slightly older than the City of Victoria, but younger than the 
Capital Region.  

• Younger population:  The median age in Victoria West has 
declined slightly since 2006 from 43.6 yrs to 42.6 yrs. 

• # of families:  In 2011, there were 1,840 census families in 
Victoria West made up of 4,430 people, and 2,335 people not in 
a census family. (The number of census families grew by 200 
between 2006 and 2011). 

• Seniors: In 2011, there were 1,135 senior citizens living in 
Victoria West (or 17% of the neighbourhood); 465 lived alone.  

Housing type:  The 3,675 homes in Victoria West in 2011 
included significant numbers of apartment blocks, both large and 
small. 

HOUSING	  STRUCTURE	   2011	  
%	  of	  total	  
(2011)	  

Total	  #	  of	  occupied	  private	  dwellings	  by	  structural	  type	  of	  dwelling	   3675	   	  
	   Single-‐detached	  house	   430	   11.70%	  
	   Apartment,	  building	  that	  has	  five	  or	  more	  storeys	   1370	   37.28%	  
	   Movable	  dwelling	   0	   0.00%	  
	   Other	  dwelling	   1880	   51.16%	  
	   Semi-‐detached	  house	   135	   3.67%	  
	   Row	  house	   315	   8.57%	  
	   Apartment,	  duplex	   275	   7.48%	  
	   Apartment,	  building	  that	  has	  fewer	  than	  five	  storeys	   1140	   31.02%	  

Change in housing types:  Between 2006 and 2011, the most 
significant gain by housing structure type was apartments. There 
was a net loss of single family homes of 2.31% 

Population that rents:  There are a large number of renters in 
Victoria West. In 2011, there were 1,400 owned-homes in Victoria 
West, and 1,700 rented units.  

Homes in need of repair:  In 2006 (the last year for which 
data is available), 13% of homes were in need of major repair. 
This was down from 2001. 
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Victoria West has lower median incomes: In 2005, the median 
income in Victoria West was $8,527 less than that of the Victoria 
CMA (Capital Region). For lone parent families that gap was even 
bigger, $10,634 gap between Victoria West and CMA. About 17.1% of 
all people in Victoria West fell below the after tax low income 
cut off (this was higher than that of the CMA and BC).  

Education levels: Victoria West has a higher proportion of 
residents with some or all of a college or university degree or 
diploma than either the CMA or BC as a whole. 

The three most common occupations of Victoria West residents as 
of 2006: 

• 995 people worked in sales and service professions 

• 670 worked in business, finance and administration 
professions 

• 450 worked in trades, transport, equipment operators and 
related professions 

Where do people work? Most people worked in an office or 
outside of the house, with only 255 of 3,450 working from home. 

Travel and transit:  More than 52% of working residents of the 
neighbourhood drove to work (down from 61.4% in 2001), and almost 
a quarter walked or biked to work (up from 20.4% in 2001). 
Transit service through the neighbourhood is rated among the 
lowest in Victoria at 4-25 buses/hour, while emissions from 
transportation are among the highest in the City.   
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APPENDIX:	  SURVEY	  AND	  INTERVIEW	  DATA	  
 

This appendix provides a more detailed look at the results of our 
Vic West Resilience Survey and key informant interviews with 
neighbourhood leaders. In total, 179 residents or leaders were 
interviewed or surveyed. This included 160 residents who either 
responded to an on-line survey or did an in-person survey in our 
“Neighbourhood Living Room” that was set up at various events and 
venues.  An additional 19 people were selected for more in-depth 
interviews due to their role in giving leadership to one or more 
important activities in the neighbourhood, or work within key 
neighbourhood organizations. We collected this information 
between June and October 2013.   

ATITUDES	  AND	  VALUES	  

CHARACTERISTIC	  1:	  There	  is	  a	  sense	  of	  respect,	  or	  positive	  regard,	  for	  
each	  other	  and	  the	  neighbourhood	  

	  
 

 

 

 

 

Community leaders cited a number of examples of people caring for 

public places, including a lack of litter and efforts to clean up 

parks. They also said that most related events were well 

attended.  

95% 
95%	  of	  leader	  interviewees	  agreed	  or	  strongly	  agreed	  that	  
neighbourhood	  public	  spaces	  are	  well	  cared	  for	  

90% 
90%	  of	  leader	  interviewees	  agreed	  or	  strongly	  agreed	  that	  
there	  is	  a	  high	  level	  of	  neighbourhood	  pride	  in	  Victoria	  West	  
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“In	  the	  Craigflower	  area,	  yes.	  People	  are	  moving	  to	  Victoria	  West	  because	  
of	  neighbourhood	  pride”	  	  	  

“People	  come	  here	  looking	  for	  community	  –	  it	  is	  no	  longer	  just	  a	  cheap	  
place	  to	  live	  in	  Victoria…	  	  but	  people	  come	  with	  that	  attitude	  and	  are	  
more	  open	  to	  change	  because	  of	  this.	  This	  has	  been	  a	  gradual	  change	  
over	  the	  past	  10	  years”.	  

“Y	  events	  are	  well-‐supported,	  [and	  there	  is	  a	  strong]	  annual	  event.	  The	  Y	  
is	  a	  hub	  but	  I	  can	  see	  a	  division	  –	  do	  the	  wealthy	  attend	  the	  [community	  
centre]?”	  

“Yes,	  but	  people	  still	  think	  Victoria	  West	  is	  …	  the	  “other	  side	  of	  the	  bridge	  
...	  dangerous”	  	  

 

53%	  

23%	  

8%	  

12%	  

4%	  

One	  or	  more	  Tmes	  per	  week	  

Two	  or	  three	  Tmes	  a	  month	  

Once/month	  

Few	  Tmes	  per	  year	  

Once	  a	  year	  or	  never	  

How	  oWen	  to	  you	  have	  a	  conversaXon	  
with	  your	  neighbour?	  
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Respondents suggested many ways to get to know neighbours better. 
The most common suggestion was block parties. Also mentioned were 
more neighbourhood-wide events, like the Corn Roast and Swimfest, 
more ‘bumping places’ and shared spaces like benches, coffee 
shops, and wider sidewalks. Others said that having a shared 
issue or project, like a street clean-up, work party, or 
discussion circles on issues of common interest would help. 

Characteristic	  2:	  The	  neighbourhood	  has	  a	  “can	  do”	  attitude	  and	  gets	  
things	  done.	  

	  

 

63%	  9%	  

28%	  

Would	  you	  like	  to	  know	  
your	  neighbours	  be]er?	  

Would	  like	  to	  
know	  neighbours	  
beXer	  

Would	  not	  like	  to	  
know	  neighbours	  
beXer	  

Not	  sure	  

80%	  
90%	  

Vic	  West	  residents	  have	  a	  
'can	  do'	  a_tude	  and	  can	  get	  

things	  done	  
Survey	  responses	   Leader	  interviews	  



 
 
 

 
Nov 2013 

26 
Building Resilient Neighbourhoods Project:  Vic West Resilience 
Snapshot 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some examples that survey respondents gave included the new 

Victoria West orchard, efforts to clean up or care for parks and 

the waterway, and the recent organizing efforts against the 

proposed sewage treatment plant. The more active volunteers 

provided many examples of projects that had been undertaken; 

however, most of the examples came only from the general area of 

Craigflower Village and the Community Centre.  

There were also suggestions for strengthening Victoria West’s 

“can do” attitude: 

“It	  seems	  to	  be	  the	  same	  group	  of	  people	  who	  get	  involved	  over	  and	  over.	  
Everyone	  benefits	  from	  the	  efforts	  of	  these	  folks,	  but	  participation	  seems	  
to	  hit	  a	  fairly	  low	  ceiling.	  I	  think	  this	  is	  probably	  the	  case	  in	  most	  places/in	  
most	  scenarios,	  but	  I	  also	  believe	  it	  can	  change	  for	  the	  better”.	  

“Many	  people	  do	  have	  a	  sense	  of	  initiative,	  but	  most	  people	  would	  rather	  
help	  if	  someone	  else	  organizes	  it,	  and	  many	  would	  just	  wait	  for	  someone	  
else	  to	  do	  it.	  I	  think	  this	  is	  what	  contributes	  to	  burn-‐out	  of	  the	  people	  who	  
tend	  to	  initiate	  community	  projects.	  Sometimes	  I	  think	  people	  would	  
initiate	  or	  organize	  projects	  but	  they	  don't	  feel	  empowered	  or	  competent	  
-‐	  they've	  never	  done	  it.	  Or	  they	  figure	  it	  would	  take	  too	  much	  time	  and	  
everybody	  always	  feels	  'too	  busy'.”	  

	  
Most survey respondents attend community events as their primary 

way of getting involved in the neighbourhood. The table below 

summarizes in what ways survey respondents participated in 

neighbourhood activities in the past 12 months.  

“Victoria	  West	  residents	  believe	  they	  can	  
influence	  the	  future	  of	  the	  neighbourhood”	  

95% of leader 
interviews 
agree or 

strongly agree 
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Some of the examples of neighbourhood participation that survey 

respondents mentioned included attending events such as the 

Victoria West Corn Roast and Gorge Swim Fest, being involved in 

protests and meetings about the proposed sewage treatment plant, 

being involved in a strata council, sharing plants, food and 

tools with neighbours, and being involved with the Victoria West 

Community Association.  

Overwhelmingly, survey respondents told us that lack of time and 

busy schedules were the biggest barrier to participation in 

neighbourhood activities, followed by not knowing about 

opportunities to get involved or there not being activities that 

matched their interests.   

“Our	  condo	  is	  a	  unique	  community	  in	  itself.	  We	  have	  Friday	  Happy	  Hours	  
attended	  by	  10	  to	  30	  residents.	  We	  have	  an	  active	  recycling	  committee	  of	  
16	  people.	  There	  is	  a	  book	  club,	  a	  card	  night,	  a	  decorating	  committee,	  a	  
landscape	  committee,	  a	  Strata	  Council,	  a	  golf	  group,	  and	  a	  social	  
committee.	  We	  use	  some	  of	  the	  recycling	  deposit	  money	  to	  support	  local	  
charities	  and	  to	  fund	  a	  Christmas	  Dinner.	  We	  also	  host	  a	  summer	  BBQ”.	  

“I	  checked	  volunteer,	  but	  it	  is	  generally,	  not	  formally	  -‐	  I	  just	  help	  out	  at	  
events	  when	  I	  go.	  Given	  that	  I'm	  a	  single	  mom	  who	  can't	  always	  rely	  on	  a	  
regular	  schedule,	  I	  can't	  always	  commit	  to	  meetings	  or	  volunteer	  

46%	  

36%	  

44%	  

39%	  

78%	  

60%	  

AXended	  a	  neighbourhood	  meeTng	  

Volunteered	  on	  a	  neighbourhood	  project	  

Provided	  feedback	  on	  input	  into	  a	  neighbourhood	  
plan	  

Donated	  Tme	  or	  money	  to	  a	  neighbourhood	  
group	  

AXended	  a	  neighbourhood	  event	  or	  celebraTon	  

Traded,	  bartered	  or	  shared	  something	  with	  a	  
neighbour	  

In	  the	  past	  twelve	  months,	  have	  you...	  
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hours...although	  I	  want	  to	  be	  more	  involved	  and	  help	  out	  whenever	  I	  
can!”	  

“condos	  are	  a	  bit	  isolated	  from	  the	  general	  community,	  they	  seem	  to	  be	  
more	  insular.	  Plus	  the	  single	  family	  dwelling	  neighborhoods	  are	  a	  bit	  
distant	  and	  separated	  from	  our	  area	  by	  parks	  and	  business	  areas”.	  

“Our	  particular	  area	  has	  a	  very	  diverse	  socio-‐economic	  mix.	  In	  the	  past	  
people	  at	  either	  end	  of	  the	  scale	  seemed	  reluctant	  to	  mix”.	  

“Seems	  to	  be	  divide	  between	  south	  and	  north	  Victoria	  West.”	  

Characteristic	  3:	  There	  is	  a	  spirit	  of	  mutual	  assistance.	  Res	  

	  
 

 

 

These favours included caring for a neighbours house or 

apartment, borrowing and lending things from each other, sharing 

food, and helping each other with chores or in work parties. 

“I	  am	  third	  on	  a	  call	  list	  for	  a	  neighbour	  with	  dementia.	  We	  help	  each	  
other	  a	  fair	  bit	  and	  visit”.	  

“We	  live	  in	  a	  building,	  and	  are	  very	  friendly	  with	  most	  of	  our	  neighbors	  
within	  the	  building,	  and	  we	  all	  help	  each	  other	  out,	  etc,	  however,	  it	  would	  
be	  great	  to	  have	  a	  stronger	  connection	  to	  our	  "street"	  neighbors	  as	  well,	  
not	  just	  those	  in	  the	  same	  building”	  

Almost	  90%	  of	  survey	  respondents	  did	  a	  favour	  for	  a	  
neighbour	  in	  the	  past	  12	  months.	  	  

 

90%	  
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Leader interviewees provided few examples of people or 

organizations supporting others who are facing challenges. While 

some examples of individual support for neighbours were 

identified, such as bringing meals to people when they are sick, 

there were almost no examples described of organizations or 

groups in the neighbourhood providing more systemic support. Some 

respondents also commented on the loss of neighbourhood services 

such as the Rainbow Kitchen.  

“At	  individual	  level,	  when	  people	  are	  sick,	  have	  broken	  leg,	  had	  a	  baby	  
(e.g.	  child	  care	  sharing).	  Not	  sure	  about	  neighbourhood	  level.	  There	  is	  a	  
bit	  of	  a	  disconnect	  with	  people	  living	  in	  poverty.”	  	  

68%	  0%	  

32%	  

Residents	  in	  Victoria	  West	  
support	  people	  who	  are	  

vulnerable	  (leader	  Interviews)	  

Ageed	  or	  Strongly	  
Agreed	  

Disagree	  or	  Strongly	  
Disageee	  

Don't	  know	  
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Characteristic	  4:	  There	  is	  support	  for	  learning	  and	  skills	  development	  at	  all	  
levels.	  

	  

	  “There	  is	  an	  old	  guard	  with	  potentially	  waning	  influence	  (	  e.g.	  concerned	  
about	  boats	  on	  the	  Gorge.	  This	  is	  a	  small	  loud	  majority,	  but	  there	  is	  a	  
small	  younger	  demographic	  that	  has	  a	  different	  opinion	  (about	  this	  
issue)”.	  
	  
“Tricky	  to	  answer.	  Depends	  on	  the	  idea,	  can	  be	  fairly	  set.	  Like	  urban	  
farming	  and	  (backyard)	  chickens,	  for	  example	  –	  not	  everyone	  is	  into	  
chickens.	  Songhees	  is	  different,	  has	  different	  neighbourhood	  issues”.	  

 

 

 

 

 

Some examples of learning opportunities included arts-based 

activities (Art Quest, Quilters), recreation and sports (Pacific 

Institute of Sports Excellence and Kidsport, Victoria West 

Community Centre), life skills for families (Salvation Army), 

youth training (Boys and Girls Club, Individual Pursuits’ group 

home for youth with developmental disabilities, Bladerunners’ 

70%	  

15%	  

15%	  

Residents	  of	  Vic	  West	  are	  open	  to	  
new	  ideas	  and	  learning	  (survey	  

responses)	  

Agreed	  or	  Strongly	  
Agreed	  

Disagreed	  or	  Strongly	  
Disagreed	  

Don't	  Know	  

60% 
60%	  of	  leader	  interviewees	  agreed	  or	  strongly	  agreed	  
that	  there	  are	  opportunities	  for	  Victoria	  West	  residents	  
to	  pursue	  formal	  and	  informal	  learning,	  while	  33%	  of	  
respondents	  did	  not	  know	  and	  none	  disagreed.	  	  
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employment training for at-risk youth), Parent Education Nights 

hosted by PAC, and events related to food security, urban 

agriculture, community gardens and the community orchard. 

Characteristic	  5:	  The	  neighbourhood	  values	  diversity	  and	  is	  inclusive	  of	  all	  
populations	  and	  perspectives.	  
 

 

Most respondents described Victoria West as a highly welcoming 

and inclusive neighbourhood; however, some respondents noted 

public debates about the boat homes next to Banfield Park, and 

their own sense of a divide in the neighbourhood between income 

levels and “sub-neighbourhoods” representing different socio-

economic demographics. One respondent commented that people are 

“welcomed but not included”. 

“The	  people	  who	  live	  on	  boats	  on	  the	  water	  next	  to	  Banfield	  park	  are	  
definitely	  not	  included	  …	  the	  issue	  of	  the	  people	  in	  boats	  beside	  Banfield	  
Park	  seems	  to	  be	  a	  class	  issue.	  I	  am	  embarrassed	  to	  say	  that….	  I	  don't	  
agreed	  with	  chasing	  these	  people	  away,	  and	  there	  are	  many	  in	  the	  
community	  who	  also	  think	  it’s	  okay	  that	  the	  boat	  people	  stay”.	  

87%	  

74%	  

Agree	  or	  Strongly	  Agree	  

People	  from	  all	  walks	  of	  life	  
are	  welcomed	  and	  included	  in	  

the	  neigbourgood	  
Survey	  responses	   Leader	  interviews	  
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“Funny	  divide	  and	  socio-‐economic	  mix.	  There	  is	  a	  welcome,	  but	  people	  
don’t	  necessarily	  feel	  included	  –	  higher	  income	  people	  actually	  feel	  like	  
the	  underdog	  in	  the	  neighbourhood”	  

“Used	  to	  be	  “wrong	  side	  of	  the	  tracks”,	  the	  school	  was	  considered	  an	  
“inner	  city”	  school,	  and	  this	  is	  very	  entrenched.	  There	  is	  a	  need	  to	  blend	  to	  
make	  the	  community	  and	  school	  stronger.	  Probably	  only	  ½	  of	  the	  people	  
who	  live	  here	  send	  their	  kids	  to	  the	  local	  school	  –	  it	  needs	  parents	  with	  
resources,	  but	  there	  is	  a	  perception	  of	  mixed	  income	  challenges”.	  

Characteristic	  6:	  Citizens	  demonstrate	  respect	  for	  ecological	  limits.	   	  
 

	  
 

 

 

 

Although most respondents agreed with this statement with respect 

to individual actions, few could describe many group or 

neighbourhood-wide conservation initiatives. 

“The	  rain	  garden	  at	  the	  school	  is	  great	  education.	  People	  visit	  it	  a	  lot.	  The	  
reputation	  of	  the	  school	  has	  changed	  from	  one	  of	  “need”	  which	  it	  had	  
when	  this	  was	  built”.	  

“A	  vocal	  smaller	  group	  does	  a	  lot;	  however,	  there	  is	  a	  big	  divide	  between	  
single	  and	  multi-‐family	  units	  [in	  terms	  of	  conservation	  behaviours]”.	  

	  
  

84% 
84%	  of	  leader	  interviewees	  agreed	  or	  strongly	  agreed	  
that	  residents	  of	  Victoria	  West	  demonstrate	  water	  and	  
energy	  conservation	  behaviours.	  	  
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INFRASTRUCTURE	  AND	  RESOURCES	  

Characteristic	  7:	  Healthy	  ecosystems	  and	  greenspace	  are	  valued	  and	  
accessible	  
 

	  
 

Respondents named the following groups working on protecting or 

maintaining ecosystems and greenspace: the Victoria West 

Community Association, Victoria West Elementary School, Ivy 

League, Victoria West Food Security Collective, Dockside Green 

and Bayview Place. 

 

Characteristic	  8:	  Community	  gathering	  spaces	  exist	  and	  are	  well	  used.	  

	  
 

 

 

 

 

Most respondents could name many places for people to meet, 

socialize and recreate in the neighbourhood such as Banfield Park 

and Spiral Cafe. 

Characteristic	  9:	  There	  is	  attention	  paid	  to	  creating	  an	  accessible	  village	  
core	  and	  essential	  services.	  

95%	  
95%	  of	  leader	  interviewees	  agreed	  or	  strongly	  agreed	  (with	  
almost	  70%	  strongly	  agreeing)	  that	  ecosystems	  and	  
greenspaces	  are	  valued	  and	  accessible	  in	  the	  neighbourhood.	  

79% 
79%	  of	  leader	  interviewees	  agreed	  that	  public	  and	  
private	  spaces	  are	  well	  used	  in	  the	  neighbourhood	  
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The most common reason to disagree with this statement was desire 

for a particular service that was not accessible. Leader 

interviewees indicated that they would like to see more amenities 

generally, including green grocers, bookstores, restaurants, 

bulk-buying opportunities, a neighbourhood emailing system or 

online platform, and places for neighbours to sell things that 

they grow.  

Craigflower Village was most commonly cited as the Village Core, 

followed by Westside Village. Some leader interviewees expressed 

questions and concerns about Victoria West having “two different 

cores”. 

“Craigflower	  Village	  NOT	  Westside	  Village	  –	  this	  is	  so	  private	  they	  won’t	  
even	  allow	  us	  to	  put	  up	  signs”.	  	  

Survey respondents were also asked what they’d most like to add 

or change in the neighbourhood, and they most commonly 

highlighted concerns about traffic, followed by a lack of 

affordable housing.  

75%	  

	  

of	  leader	  interviewees	  agreed	  or	  strongly	  agreed	  
that	  essential	  services	  such	  as	  drug	  stores,	  clinics,	  
day	  care	  and	  grocery	  stores	  are	  available	  and	  
accessible	  within	  the	  neighbourhood,	  

25%	  disagreed	  or	  strongly	  disagreed	  
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Characteristic	  10:	  There	  is	  a	  plan	  to	  ensure	  that	  land	  tenures	  and	  uses	  
provide	  for	  affordable	  housing	  and	  food	  security.	  

	  
	  
 

While most survey respondents felt Victoria West is an affordable 

neighbourhood, some comments reflected concern that residents are 

increasingly stretched. A large number of interview respondents 

expressed concern about possible neighbourhood gentrification and 

housing affordability moving into the future. 

	  “A	  lot	  of	  people	  living	  on	  edge	  of	  Victoria	  West…	  apartment	  dwellers,	  
families,	  poorer,	  and	  we	  don’t	  see	  them	  because	  they’re	  struggling	  to	  
survive”.	  

Leader interviewees identified a number of groups and 

organizations providing leadership to key planning initiatives in 

the neighbourhood. These included the Victoria West Community 

Association Land Use Committee and Transportation Committee, 

along with the Food Security Collective, Vic West Urban Farmers 

and Lifecycles. No one could name any neighbourhood groups 

dedicated to community-wide energy issues, housing, or economic 

development. Some respondents also mentioned the Victoria West 

2003 Visions Map, and the City of Victoria’s Official Community 

Plan and the related Victoria West Neighbourhood and City of 

Victoria and Boulevard Transportation plans, but stated that they 

are all in need of updating.   

7%	  

60%	  

16%	  

10%	  

Victoria	  West	  is	  an	  affordable	  
place	  to	  live	  (survey	  responses)	  

Strongly	  Agree	  

Agree	  

Disagree	  

Strongly	  Disagree	  
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LOCAL	  ECONOMY	  

Characteristic	  11:	  There	  is	  collaboration	  to	  ensure	  that	  all	  citizens	  basic	  
needs	  are	  met.	  
 

	  
 

	  
 

	  

Characteristic	  12:	  Major	  employers,	  assets	  and	  sources	  of	  finance	  are	  
locally	  owned/controlled.	  
 

 

The exact meaning of “local” was not defined in this question, 

but respondents most often cited local coffee shops, eateries and 

bakeries, along with restaurants such as Spinnaker’s, and thrift 

shops. Less than a third of respondents could name any major 

local employers, and those that were named were predominantly 

very small businesses. Some respondents identified Victoria West 

Community Centre and Da Vinci Centre as locally-owned 

infrastructure. 

Characteristic	  13:	  	  There	  is	  ongoing	  effort	  to	  diversify	  the	  local	  economy.	  

	  
No respondents knew of a coordinated plan to support local 

businesses or otherwise strengthen the neighbourhood economy, or 

knew of an organization or group with a specific mandate around 

local economic development in the neighbourhood. Similarly, no 

respondents identified any neighbourhood organizations that 

of	  survey	  respondents	  are	  frequenting	  businesses	  in	  the	  
neighbourhood	  once	  a	  week	  or	  more.	  	  	  

 

78% 

63%	  of	  leader	  interviewees	  did	  not	  know	  whether	  
there	  was	  collaboration	  in	  the	  neighbourhood	  to	  
ensure	  the	  basic	  needs	  of	  all	  residents	  are	  met,	  
while	  37%	  disagreed	  or	  strongly	  disagreed.	  

63% 

37% 
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provide either employment training or supports for local business 

development. Respondents were uncertain if there were supports 

from regional organizations that might be available within 

Victoria West. 

Characteristic	  14:	  There	  is	  openness	  to	  informal	  types	  of	  exchange.	  

	  
 

 

 

 

 

Respondents noted many examples of informal sharing and bartering 

in the neighbourhood, including childcare, dog walking, car 

sharing, clothing exchanges, tool, garden and yard sharing, 

caring for each others animals and property, and book and toy 

exchanges. One respondent noted that the Balance Condo at 

Dockside Green has a “sharing” section within the building, and a 

small shared workshop.  

“Trading	  childcare,	  cooking	  for	  each	  other,	  exchanging	  clothing,	  taking	  
care	  of	  pets.	  The	  neighbourhood	  seems	  “old	  fashioned”	  in	  this	  way.	  
People	  still	  walk	  places.	  We	  have	  noticed	  this	  as	  different	  from	  other	  
neighbourhoods	  just	  with	  the	  number	  of	  people	  …[residents]	  share	  pick	  
ups	  and	  walk	  with	  groups	  of	  children”	  

Characteristic	  15:	  The	  neighbourhood	  looks	  outside	  itself	  to	  collaborate,	  
seek	  and	  secure	  strategic	  resources,	  policies,	  etc.	  

	  
 

60% 
Almost	  60%	  of	  survey	  respondents	  have	  shared,	  traded	  
or	  bartered	  something	  in	  the	  last	  12	  months.	  	  	  

	  

The	  neighbourhood	  is	  proactive	  in	  establishing	  
partnerships	  with	  outside	  groups	  

81% of leader 
interviewees 

agree or 
strongly 
agree 
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LEADERSHIP	  &	  COMMUNITY	  WIDE	  PLANNING	  

Characteristic	  16:	  There	  is	  a	  common	  vision	  and	  goals	  for	  the	  future	  of	  the	  
neighbourhood.	  	  	  

	  

 

 

Most of the leader interviewees pointed to the Victoria West 

Community Association’s public visioning process in 2003 that 

resulted in the current Visions Map for the neighbourhood. They 
noted that, while the map was updated in 2012, the action 

projects and vision have not yet been updated. They described 

groups that have formed around new objectives related to the 

Visions Map, and significant work that has been completed on 

these. However, the leader interviewees had a range of responses 

related to how representative they felt the vision is of the 

neighbourhood. 

“Haven’t	  had	  a	  visioning	  process	  since	  2003-‐4	  and	  we	  need	  one…	  The	  
visioning	  that	  was	  started	  around	  this	  is	  specific	  to	  VWCA	  as	  an	  
organization,	  and	  not	  for	  the	  neighbourhood	  as	  a	  whole	  –	  we	  need	  both”.	  	  

“There	  is	  a	  historical	  divide	  between	  the	  community	  centre	  and	  the	  
community	  association.	  There	  is	  a	  lack	  of	  a	  common	  vision,	  but	  this	  might	  

44%	  

28%	  

28%	  

There	  is	  a	  common	  vision	  and	  goals	  for	  
the	  future	  of	  the	  neighbourhood	  (leader	  

interviews)	  

Agree	  

Disagree	  

Don't	  know	  
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be	  changing.	  There	  is	  no	  common	  sense	  of	  who	  is	  responsible,	  no	  common	  
understanding	  of	  who	  is	  driving	  the	  vision,	  who	  drives	  the	  community	  
association/community	  centre”.	  

Characteristic	  17:	  There	  is	  proactive	  citizen	  engagement	  in	  planning	  and	  
action	  around	  the	  goals.	  

	  	  	  

	  
 

0%	  
10%	  
20%	  
30%	  
40%	  
50%	  
60%	  
70%	  
80%	  

Strongly	  
Agree	  

Agree	   Disagree	   Strongly	  
Disagree	  

Don't	  know	  

Vic	  West	  residents	  are	  engaged	  and	  
involved	  in	  planning	  for	  the	  future	  of	  the	  

neighbourhood	  

Survey	  Responses	  

Leader	  Interviews	  
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Leader interviewees seemed more aware of planning and action 

initiatives than non-leaders, and some respondents felt some 

people face barriers to participation such as financial 

constraints. Notably, answers to these questions were strongly 

influenced by the recent advocacy efforts around the proposed 

sewage treatment plant, which had a high profile and engaged many 

people and new leaders.  

“Sewage	  (issue)	  gave	  people	  a	  feeling	  of	  empowerment.	  People	  were	  
exhausted	  after	  –	  there	  was	  fatigue,	  but	  connections,	  and	  the	  human	  
infrastructure	  are	  there	  –	  people	  have	  articulated	  what	  their	  
neighbourhood	  means	  to	  them”.	  

	  “I	  think	  there	  is	  a	  very	  strong	  core	  group	  of	  residents	  who	  are	  active	  in	  
planning/resolving	  community	  issues,	  but	  there	  are	  many	  voices	  missing.	  
I	  am	  curious	  about	  renters	  and	  other	  less	  commonly	  engaged	  citizens.”	  

Characteristic	  18:	  Groups	  and	  organizations	  collaborate	  with	  each	  other	  
around	  common	  goals.	  	  
 

 

37%	  

37%	  

20%	  

0%	  10%	  

My	  group	  or	  organizaXon	  has	  
been	  successful	  in	  engaging	  
diverse	  residents	  in	  our	  work	  	  

(leader	  interviews)	  

Strongly	  Agree	  

Agree	  

Disagree	  

Strongly	  Disagree	  

Don't	  know	  
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Programs and events offered through the VWCA and community centre 

were often cited as examples of collaborating to offer services 

16%	  

32%	  

21%	  

0%	  

32%	  

Strongly	  Agree	  

Agree	  

Disagree	  

Strongly	  Disagree	  

Don't	  Know	  

Groups	  and	  organizaXons	  in	  Vic	  West	  
regularly	  collaborate	  with	  each	  other	  (leader	  

interviews)	  

“If	  there	  were	  a	  problem	  in	  my	  neighbourhood	  
where	  people	  had	  different	  opinions	  (like	  cars	  
driving	  too	  fast	  or	  people	  not	  taking	  care	  of	  their	  
property)	  residents	  would	  work	  together	  to	  solve	  
the	  problem”	  

64% of survey 
respondents 
agree or 
strongly 
agree 

68%	  of	  leader	  interviewees	  felt	  that	  there	  is	  effort	  
to	  resolve	  conflict	  and	  build	  consensus	  between	  
residents,	  groups	  and	  organizations	  in	  the	  
neighbourhood.	  16%	  disagreed.	  21%	  did	  not	  know.	  
63%	  of	  leader	  interviewees	  did	  not	  know	  whether	  

68% 

16% 



 
 
 

 
Nov 2013 

9 
Building Resilient Neighbourhoods Project:  Vic West Resilience 
Snapshot 

or respond to community needs. However, many respondents had 

suggestions and comments about how neighbourhood consensus 

building could be strengthened. 

“Land	  use	  is	  still	  a	  disconnect	  for	  some.	  The	  land	  use	  committee	  is	  not	  as	  
visible	  or	  active	  in	  VWCA	  now”.	  

“(There	  are)	  attitudes	  like	  “developers	  are	  bad	  or	  city	  is	  bad”	  that	  get	  
carried	  over	  –	  more	  combative	  than	  collaborative”.	  	  

Characteristic	  19:	  There	  is	  proactive	  and	  ongoing	  leadership	  recruitment	  
and	  development.	  	  

	  	  
 

Respondents could only name a few examples of leadership training 

opportunities available in the neighbourhood. They noted that the 

Boys and Girls Club offers some youth leadership training, and a 

few staff within neighbourhood organizations have taken courses 

with Leadership Victoria.  

39%	  

50%	  

11%	  

Volunteers	  and	  leaders	  in	  the	  
neighbourhood	  are	  diversified	  
and	  representaXve	  of	  the	  

populaXon	  (leader	  interviews)	  

Disagree	  or	  Strongly	  
Disagree	  	  

Agree	  or	  Strongly	  
Agree	  

Don't	  know	  
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Characteristic	  20:	  There	  is	  a	  sense	  of	  experimentation	  that	  contributes	  to	  
a	  culture	  of	  continuous	  learning.	  	  	  	  	  

	  
 

 

“Taking	  on	  running	  the	  community	  centre	  was	  an	  experiment.	  …	  
Community	  Dinners	  were	  also	  an	  experiment	  and	  we	  learned	  how	  to	  
make	  that	  work.	  	  Another	  good	  example	  is	  the	  Food	  Security	  group,	  
gardens	  and	  urban	  farmers”.	  

 

 

 

 

68%	  
68%	  of	  leader	  interviewees	  agreed	  or	  strongly	  
agreed	  that	  there	  is	  a	  culture	  of	  
experimentation	  and	  learning	  among	  groups	  
and	  organizations	  in	  Victoria	  West	  


